
 

Classification: Public 

Operational Advice Notice 

Terminal 4 Fourth Avenue Road Closure 

It is the responsibility of all employers to ensure that relevant OANs are brought to 
the attention of their staff. However, individuals remain responsible for their own 
actions and those who are in any doubt should consult their Supervisor or Manager. 

 

 

 

 

 

 
1. Introduction 

From Monday 29th July 2024 to Wednesday 31st July 2024 (3 nights), the Fourth Avenue which 

runs from the Flight Connections bus stop at Terminal 4 round the airfield to CP24A will be closed, 

as well as the road that runs adjacent to Stand 401 (shown in red above). The hours of work will 

be from 22:30 to 04:30. 

 

The works being carried out is a GPR (Ground Penetrating Radar) survey of the roadway as well 

as pit lifting and underground service tracing. 

 

Traffic from CP24 and CP24A can still access Terminal 4 by using the unmanned crossing across 

Tango Taxiway. The exit at CP24 will also remain open. 

 

2. Safety Procedures 

Sunbelt (on behalf of Mace) will be setting up diversion road signage along the Tunnel Link Road 

to divert the traffic along Beacon Road North to Terminal 4 via the Tango roundabout. 

 

Then the road closure will be set up to prevent traffic accessing the work area. 

Please see below road map: 

 

ASWorks_OAN_298  

 

22nd July 2024 

Version 1.0 

 

            

                     
                     

             
             



 

Classification: Public 

This alternative route will mean road users will use an airside uncontrolled taxiway 

crossing. Users are reminded to familiarise themselves with the rules and restrictions 

of use of uncontrolled taxiway crossings. 

 

3. Escalation 

In the event of an emergency, please call 222 from a Heathrow landline or 0208 759 1212 from an 

external line. 

 

4. Enquiries  

Any questions regarding this notice should be directed to Laura Smith 

(laura.smith@heathrow.com). 
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